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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a wonderful week here at Weston Mill, and we were 

thrilled to welcome two special guests into our school. Kate Cart-

wright, one of our trustees, and Louise Denford, our Trust Inclu-

sion Lead, spent some time with us, enjoying a tour of the school 

and even joining the children for lunch. It was a pleasure to share 

with them the warmth and enthusiasm that our school community 

has to offer. 

Open Morning for Prospective Parents 

We are excited to be hosting an open morning next Thursday 17th 

October, at 10am for prospective parents. If you have friends or 

family who may be interested in joining the Weston Mill family, 

please do pass this along. We look forward to welcoming new fac-

es and sharing all that makes our school special. 

Year 6 Class Assembly 

Next Friday 18th October at 9:15 am, our Year 6 class will be hold-

ing a special assembly to showcase the fantastic learning they’ve 

done so far this year. It’s always a joy to see the children’s hard 

work and creativity on display, and we are looking forward to wel-

coming parents in to celebrate with us. 

Mufti Day for Project 35 

A quick reminder that Friday 25th October, will be a Mufti Day in 

support of Argyle's Project 35. We kindly ask that children bring in 

either a food donation or £1 to contribute to this important chari-

ty. Pilgrim Pete will be making a special appearance, and there will 

be an exciting assembly for children from EYFS up to Year 6. 

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. We wish you a 

relaxing and enjoyable weekend. 

Best wishes, 

The Weston Mill Team 
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Attendance 

We are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making some 

progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve 

success.  If your child’s attendance is less than 90%, you will be asked to attend an at-

tendance meeting with Mrs Gleed  It is important that these meetings are attended to 

ensure that we are providing the right support for your child to continue to attend 

school regularly.  Our attendance policy can be accessed using the following link:  Wes-

ton Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  
   

A gentle reminder to parents that contact must be made with school on your child's 

first day of absence and each day until they return to school.  If you do not provide a 

reason for your child’s absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and 

could result in a penalty notice being issued by Plymouth City Council.  Arriving late 

for school after 9.10am will also be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 

 

Weekly attendance for 7th September to 11th October 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as 

there is a direct link between attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 92.4% 

This week’s winners are : MOZART Class  and TCHAIKOVSKY Class. 

MOZART 100% 

PRICE 88.8% 

ZIMMER 90.5% 

BRITTEN 86.3% 

DUN 92.1% 

HOLST 92.2% 

TCHAIKOVSKY 94.6% 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016


Celebrating Success 

Year  Value awards  Star Learners  

Nursery Evelyn Hugo 

Reception Eleanor Ronnie 

Year 1 Stanley M Reggie 

Year 2 Oliver River 

Year 3 Jaxson Mantas 

Year 4 Moses Thalia 

Year 5 Natasha Darcie 

Year 6 Lyla Theia 



Our Learning  

Last week our superstar in Nursery was Maisie for always being willing to learn and 
having fabulous manners. 

Our value award goes to Aelfric for settling in so well at Nursery. 

Last week our superstar in Mozart class was Elizabeth for fantastic behaviour and 
wonderful learning. 

Our value award went to Logan for inspiring others around him.  

We are so proud of you all. Well done! 



Our Learning  

Last Friday, Year 4 used their imagination to create marine creatures.  They then used 
this, along with report style vocabulary to create mini presentations (like a news re-
porter) about their creature.  This links with our current English book ‘The Whale’, 
where our end goal is writing newspaper reports. 



School Uniform 

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct school 

uniform.  If you require additional items of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Lavers 

who will be more than happy to help from our spare uniform.   



School Uniform 
Update Below! 

Parents are reminded that their child should wear the correct PE uniform to 

school on their PE days.  We ask that children wear their school jumper/cardigan 

as part of their PE kit only. Hoodies are no longer permitted.  We appreciate 

your continued support and invite parents to speak with Mrs Lavers if they re-

quire any support for any items of uniform.   



Nursery and Founadation Dress Up Day 



Open Days 



Green Army Non Uniform Day 



Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Academic Year 2024/25 School:  

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy  

Code: DV143310  

Dear Parent/Guardian  

Your child’s annual nasal flu vaccination is now due Kernow Health’s School Age Immunisation Service is delivering the nasal flu immunisation 

programme in Cornwall and Devon’s schools on behalf of NHS England & Improvement.  

Flu can be a very unpleasant illness and sometimes causes serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also help protect more vulnerable 

friends and family by preventing the spread of flu.  

In 2024/25 all children in Primary Schools from Reception to year 6 (inclusive) will be offered the vaccine. The vaccination is free and recom-

mended for young children; it is administered by a quick and simple spray up the nose.  

Please enter www.nhs.uk/child-flu to access information explaining the vaccination programme which also includes details about the small 

number of children for whom the nasal vaccine is not appropriate. The patient information leaflet is also in the attached link: FLUENZ Tetra, 

INN-influenza vaccine (live attenuated, nasal) (medicines.org.uk)  

We are due to visit your child’s school on 20th November 2024. In order to access the online consent form, please enter or click on the follow-

ing link: https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

PLEASE ENSURE YOU ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE.  

The code for your child’s school is: DV143310  

Please submit your consent form by midday on 15 th November 2024 to ensure your child receives their vaccination.  

If you experience any problems accessing the form, please telephone 01392 342678 for Devon schools and the team will be happy to help.  

Please note that as in previous years you must opt into the programme. If a consent form is not submitted your child will not  be vaccinated. If 

your child becomes wheezy or has their asthma medication increased after you submit this form, please contact us on the numbers above. If 

you decide you do not want to vaccinate your child against flu, it will help us if you still complete and submit the consent form giving the 

reason. This will help us to plan and develop the service. Please tell us if you need this information in a different format.   



Important Dates 

 

Class Assembly Dates 

 

 

Year 6 Friday 18th October 2024 @ 9.15 

 

Year 5 Friday 22nd November 2024 @ 9.15 

 

Year 4 Friday 31st January 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 3 Friday 14th February2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 2 Friday 21st March 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 1 Friday 4th April 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year EYFS Friday 23rd May 2025 @ 9.15 



Important Dates 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

 

For all events and any changes click below: 

 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar  

 

 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930


Email Addresses to Remember 

Email Addresses to Remember 

Nursery j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk 

Reception n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 l.field@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 2 k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 3 t.hawker@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 5 a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 6 l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk 

mailto:j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.field@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:t.hawker@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk


Family Support Team 

Mr Steve Mann 

Assistant Head of School 

Deputy Designated Lead 
for Safeguarding 

Safeguarding 

Behaviour 

Attendance 

Family Support 

Mrs Zoe Lavers 

Family Support worker 

First Contact to Signpost 

Parents 

Foodbank 

Courses for parents/Carers 

Services Families 

Community Support 

School Life 

Parents Questions & An-

swers 

Local Issues 

Coffee mornings 

Under 5 Group 

Mrs Becca Gleed 

Head of School 

Designated Lead for Safe-

guarding 

Education and Curriculum 

PTFA Contact 

Family Support 

Mrs Laura Harris 

INCO 

SEND Support 

SEND and Behaviour Sup-

port for Parents 

School Nurse Referrals 

DLA Applications 

GP Letters 



Lunch Menu 

Our new lunch menu starting Monday 4th November. 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Design A Christmas Card 


